

Rt Hon Sir George Howarth MP House of Commons London SW1A 0AA kate.brady@parliament.uk

Rebecca Pow MP Minister for Environmental Quality and Resilience

2 Marsham Street London SW1P 4DF

T: +44 (0) 3459 335577

E: correspondence.section@defra.gov.uk

W: gov.uk/defra

Our ref: MC2023/11603/JM

19 July 2023

Dear Sir George,

Thank you for your email of 17 February to the Department for Levelling Up, Housing and Communities on behalf of your constituent,

about the "Boys Need Bins" Campaign led by Prostate Cancer UK and Bladder Health UK. Your email has been passed to Defra and I am replying as the Minister responsible for environmental quality and resilience. I apologise for the considerable delay in doing so.

The Government oversees policy and legislation with respect to the safe management of waste and litter as well as the protection of drains and sewers. It does not, however, have powers to compel the provision of sanitary bins in public toilets. The maintenance of public toilets is usually a matter for the relevant local authority, and I would encourage you to raise the issue with your local council.

Thank you once again for taking the time to contact us about this important issue.

REBECCA POW MP

